FISHERIES - 1943

CANADA

ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE ADDRESSED TO THE CHIEF SUPERVISOR IN YOUR REPLY PLEASE QUOTE

FILE NO. PERSONAL

DEPARTMENT OF FISHERIES

8168

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF SUPERVISOR

402 West Pender Street,

VANCOUVER, B.C., February 18, 19 43.

My dear George,

Can you tell me where I should apply for a copy of the Report of the Committee on Conservation or Rehabilitation after the War? It is understood the Committee has been working under the B. C. Government and that the Report came off the press during the last few days. It is also understood that this Report deals in part with Fisheries affairs.

Any information you can give me in this connection will be appreciated.

With kind regards.

Sincerely yours,

DEPARTMENT OF FISHERIES FEB 1 0 1943

VIN TENED TO

Mano The 32-2 to

G. J. Alexander, Esq., Assistant Commissioner, Provincial Fisheries Department, Victoria, B. C.

February 19, 1943.

PERSONAL

Major J. A. Motherwell, Chief Supervisor of Fisheries, 402 West Pender Street, Vancouver, B. C.

Dear Major Motherwell:

Confirming our telephone conversation of this morning and in reply to your personal letter, this is to advise that there is going forward in today's mail, a copy of the Interim Report of the Post-war Rehabilitation Council.

As I advised you this morning, the appendix to this report is a rather voluminous document and is not yet ready but is expected to be available within a few days. In the meantime, the King's Frinter is not able to let me know exactly what the report is going to cost but advised that it will be in the neighborhood of \$1.50. Whatever the cost is, I will let you know later on.

In respect to the section on fisheries, I may say that so far as I am aware, no submissions have been made to the Committee, either by fishermen individually or by fishermen's organizations, nor have any submissions been made by canners or fish-processing organizations. The recommendations contained in the report are the result of a memorandum prepared by this writer. I am not a little disappointed that the fishing industry passed up what I think was a wonderful opportunity to at least get some constructive thought before the powers that be. As this is a personal letter I may say to you that the Post-war Rehabilitation Council did whittle down my recommendations somewhat in

Major J. A. Motherwell - Page 2. respect to the future of Japanese in the fishing business. My recommendation was emphatical that Japanese should not be permitted to re-enter the fisheries of British Columbia. Yours very truly, Geo. J. Alexander, Assistant Commissioner. GJA:GC

CANADA ENT OF

ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE
ADDRESSED TO THE CHIEF SUPERVISOR
IN YOUR REPLY PLEASE
QUOTE

FILE NO. PERSONAL

DEPARTMENT OF FISHERIES

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF SUPERVISOR

402 West Pender Street,

VANCOUVER, B.C., February 22, 1943.

8184

My dear George,

Many thanks indeed for yours of the 19th instant, and the copy of the interim report of the Post War Rehabilitation Council.

On receipt of the account the necessary payment will be made.

Sincerely yours,

Em of Party

MICTORIAA

G. J. Alexander, Esq., Assistant Commissioner, Provincial Fisheries Department, Victoria, B. C.

2



ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE ADDRESSED TO THE CHIEF SUPERVISOR

IN YOUR REPLY PLEASE
QUOTE

FILE NO. 31-1-C8

DEPARTMENT OF FISHERIES

8201

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF SUPERVISOR

402 Pender Street West

VANCOUVER. B.C., March 2 1943

Dear Sir:

A copy of the appendix to the interim report referred to in your letter of the 27th ultimo has now been received, for which many thanks.

Yours truly,

For: J. A. Motherwell, CHIEF SUPERVISOR OF FISHERIES.

Geo.J.Alexander, Esq., Asst.Commissioner, Dept. of Fisheries, Victoria, B. C.

2 14